



HISD Statement on Indictments of Former Employees

February 24, 2012 – The Houston Independent School District was informed today that two former employees have been indicted by a Harris County grand jury on felony charges related to incidents that occurred while these employees worked at Key Middle School and Kashmere High School. Both of these employees were terminated in 2010 following an extensive investigation conducted by a third-party at HISD’s request. This investigation uncovered evidence that employees at both schools had participated in inappropriate conduct that included altering student records.

Today, Key and Kashmere are operating under new leadership and HISD is committed to ensuring the continued academic success of students in these schools.

HISD will have no further comment on this pending criminal matter.

The Houston Independent School District is the largest school district in Texas and the seventh-largest in the United States with 281 schools and more than 200,000 students. The 301-square-mile district is one of the largest employers in the Houston metropolitan area with nearly 30,000 employees. 

For more information, visit the HISD website at www.houstonisd.org.

